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Buildings Group – Third Proposed Methodist Name
Background

1. 
Following the Making Buildings Assets paper (MC/11/104), which recommended the appointment of the Revds Kevin Johnson and Alistair Sharp to the Buildings Group that was established to undertake the work relating to buildings referred to the Council by Resolution 2/4 of the 2011 Conference, this paper provides an update in relation to the third Methodist name that has been appointed to the group.

2.
 At the October 2011 Council two Methodist names were presented to the Council as the names of Methodists that were willing to serve on the Buildings Group.  Since the October 2011 Council, a third member has agreed to join the Buildings Group, the Revd Mark Dunn-Wilson.

Reasoned Statement 

3. 
The Revd Mark Dunn-Wilson complements the existing members of the Buildings Group by bringing his personal experience and experience gained in relation to ministry in districts such as Cornwall and Liverpool.  Mark Dunn-Wilson became the Superintendent Minister of Truro Methodist Circuit in September 2006.  Prior to that he served for nine years at Linacre Mission in the Liverpool District.  In addition to his role in the Truro Circuit, Mark Dunn-Wilson is also one of two Deputy Chairs of the Cornwall District, as well as being the Convenor of the District’s Safeguarding Group.
Buildings Group update
4. 
The Chair of the Buildings Group, Fergus Urquhart, had a meeting in December 2011 with key individuals within the Methodist Church and the United Reformed Church to discuss the scope of work that the Buildings Group would take forward.  Arrangements for the first meeting of the buildings group are underway and it is anticipated that the first meeting will take place in early 2012.
***RESOLUTION
14/1.
The Council appoints the Revd Mark Dunn-Wilson to the joint Buildings Group.
